
 

 

Family Stations, Inc.  

112 North Elm Street 
Shenandoah, Iowa 51601 
712.246.5151 (MAIN); jburkhiser@familyradio.org 

April 28, 2022 

Federal Communications Commission 

Office of the Secretary, the Honorable Marlene Dortch 

45 L Street NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

RE: W218CW West Palm, FL 

Facility ID# 155996 

 

To the Honorable Ms. Dortch; 
 

FM station W218CW (FIN: 20853), licensed to Family Stations, Inc. (FSI) as a noncommercial, educational 

station to serve the West Palm, FL, community, went to reduced power of about 79% (or 0.225 kW) on 3/27/2022. This 

reduced power was due to lightning strike damage caused to a transmitter power supply. 
  
FSI gave the Commission Notice of reduced power in a letter while WFLV was down for repairs for replacement 

of the primary station coax.  The station’s local engineer plans to replace the power supply of W218CW and pending 

such, FSI anticipates that the station will return to normal operation as soon as possible. In the interim, the license 

respectfully requests Commission grant of an Engineering STA to operate at reduced power to continue to serve the West 

Palm community with minimal impact.   
 

The operation of W218CW, as proposed under this STA Request, will not have a significant environmental 

impact and complies with the Maximum Permissible Radio Frequency Electromagnetic Exposure Limits for controlled 

and uncontrolled environments. The licensee of W218CW also certifies that it, in coordination with other potential users 

of the relevant site, will reduced power or crease operation as necessary to protect persons having access to the site, tower, 

or antenna from radio frequency electromagnetic exposure in excess of FCC guidelines.  

 

The applicant certifies that neither applicant nor any party to the application is subject to denial of federal benefits 

pursuant to Section 5301 of the Anti-Drug Abuse Act of 1988, 21 U.S.C. Section 862. 

 

I hereby certify on behalf of the President of Family Stations, Inc., Thomas Evans, that the statements in this 

application are true, complete, and correct to the best of my knowledge and belief and are made in good faith.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Jennifer Burkhiser, Director of Compliance, FSI. 

 Family Stations, Inc. 

Cc: Thomas Evans, President, FSI. 

Jeffrey Zimmer, Chief Operator of WFCH and Director of Maintenance Engineering, FSI. 

Robert Branch, Alternate Chief Operator and Signal Management Consultant, FSI. 

Matthew McCormick, Esq., Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, P.L.C. 

mailto:jburkhiser@familyradio.org

